

## PADOCK'S NEWSLETTER

<u>Field Address</u>: P.O Box 758 , Kolonia, Pohnpei, Federated States of Micronesia 96941 Telephone: (691) 320-5417

Mission's Address: World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions, P.O. Box 725, Kings Mountain, NC 28086

April 10, 2011

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. We pray and trust that you are enjoying the Lord's fellowship and growing in His grace.

We praise God for your faithful support and prayers. We need your prayers every day. God created each of us for the purpose of pleasing Him and glorifying Him. And He purposely lets everything that happens in our lives work together to help us fulfill that purpose. Many times we don't see it that way. So we need each other's prayer support.

The month of March was a very busy and blessed month for our people at Capital Hill Baptist Church. On March 19 we had the dedication service for our church building extension. On March 22 and 23 we had revival meetings in our church conducted by Evangelist Randy Choven. Our people were challenged and blessed. Two women got saved during the two-day meetings. One of the ladies lives in the Palikir area. The other one lives in Wone, near Wone Baptist Church, where she is faithfully attending. Praise the Lord! The lady living in the Palikir area hasn't come to church since we had the revival meetings. Please pray for the soul of this woman who claimed she had asked the Lord to save her soul, but does not see the need for coming to church.

Pray also for the Ladies Bible study that my wife is conducting in our house. They meet twice monthly on Monday evenings. There are usually between seven and twelve ladies that attend this Bible study. Pray that these women will get saved, grow in the Lord, and serve Him.

On the next page are some of the pictures we took during the church building extension, during the building dedication service, and during the two-day revival meetings.

Thank you and please keep up the good work.

In Christ, Sonny Padock and Family

## **CHURCH BUILDING EXTENTION IMAGES**



My daughter Sonsha helping out with the painting.



My daughters (Sonya and Sonsha) cleaning the Windows, getting them ready for the dedication service.



Our boys helping the Elder man cut wood for the pews.



Church building ready for dedication service.







Revival time



Choir singing praises